
 

 

 

                                    

21st December 2016 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 The Christmas holidays are finally here! The last few weeks have been taken over by 

wonderful nativity performances by Key Stage 1 and Foundation Stage children, as well as 

Christmas parties, whole school Christmas lunch, carol concert and pantomime. I hope you 

have enjoyed the many opportunities there have been to be involved in the life of the 

school over the past weeks. A big thank you to our wonderful PTA for organising the  

children’s Christmas party food and, of course, making a generous donation towards the 

pantomime cost. 

 Today we have said goodbye to Mrs Beer, Mrs Wawerek and Ms Morris.  Mrs Beer has 

worked part-time in the school office for a number of years but luckily she will still remain 

as the clerk to the Governing Body, keeping in touch with the school regularly. Mrs 

Wawerek and Ms Morris will be moving to pastures new and we wish them all the best with 

their new endeavours. 

 I would like to wish you and your family a very happy Christmas and a relaxing holiday. 

I look forward to seeing you on Friday, 6th January.  

                                                           Heidi Otranen 

                                                            Headteacher 

 

“Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace among those with whom he is pleased!”  

Luke 2:14  
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 Christmas 

Lunch –2016 

Thanks to Mrs Barnard 

and her kitchen team’s 

fantastic efforts, the  

children enjoyed a  

wonderful Christmas 

lunch this Monday.  



 Denotes a new entry 

Please note more dates will be added accordingly. 

 

Date Event 

Thurs 5th January INSET DAY (school closed for pupils) 

Fri 6th January Spring term commences 

Mon 13th February—Fri 17th 

February 

Half-term holiday 

 Sat 18th March  PTA Quiz Night 

Fri 31st March Spring Term finishes at 1:30pm 


